PHSC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Minutes of the Meeting Held

Wednesday, April 27, 2011
A meeting of the PHSC Board of Directors was called to order at 3:00 p.m. on Wednesday, April 27, 2011.  Present were Trish Gianelli, Bryce Helgerson, James Arp, Carol Winter-Behn, Deborah Lark and Lori Downen.
Unable to attend were Holly Hower and Eric Olson.
Approval of the March 2011 Minutes — The minutes of the Board Meeting held March 23, 2011 were approved as submitted.
March 2011 Financial Statement — March 2011 Financial Statements indicated a net income of $57,723k, with a YTD net income slightly under $150k.
Deborah requested authorization to reduce surcharges on special handling items to tighten down on pricing.  She explained this would help decrease current trends of excess revenue.  Members approved downward price adjustments.

Financials were approved as submitted.

5-Year Financial Ratio Comparative — Lori introduced a ratio comparison to members as a method of observing financial performance.  Members agreed some of the ratios should be presented on an on-going basis including Operating Profit Margin, Current Ratio, Working Capital and Inventory Turnover Ratios.  James recommended that PHSC provide comparables to other facilities like PHSC.  Lori and Deborah will provide industry standards and benchmarks to members allowing the Finance Committee to set appropriate goals and measurements for future evaluation.
Linen Replacement Pricing Methodologies — Deborah presented a quarterly revenue and expense comparative open to discussion.  Report showed that the revenue variance for 1st quarter is slightly over $45k.  Members agreed to continue with current linen replacement pricing methodology (piece pricing) and re-evaluate in 6 months to determine if credits should be issued.  Members also requested a usage analysis be completed to compare usage trends between member facilities.
Employee Pension Plan Audited Financials — The audited financials for the year ended 2010 and 2009 were reviewed in detail.  As recommended by Delap, the Finance Committee will now formally approve all contributions made by PHSC to the plan, as well as investment decisions affecting the plan.  Tricia will review the plan in detail and recommend final approval following.
Operational Efficiency Measures — Deborah presented volume increase projections 2012 through 2015 to include the scenario of Adventist Medical Center as a non-owner. She recommended responding to Adventist with an offer of $0.40/lbs.  Members agreed further discussion was needed before an official response is made.  Members expressed concerns of what PHSC would gain from business with Adventist from an economy of scale perspective.  A 3-year trial period is preferred. James proposed that PHSC consider the time of management dedication to start-up of a new customer to ensure owners that services would not be compromised.
Johanna was dismissed. Deborah, Lori and members held an executive session to discuss PHSC Administrative Staff Compensation Policy and C.O.O. 2011 Performance Objectives.
With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Johanna King
This document is a true and accurate record of the proceedings of the Board of Directors at its meeting held Wednesday, April 27, 2011.
PHSC Secretary/Treasurer
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